DRAFT Minutes of the meeting of
Riccall Parish Council

held on 

12 December 2022

at the Regen Centre, Landing Lane, Riccall
Attending: Cllrs Keen (Chair), Dawson, Morton, Nuttall, Marston, Lindsay and Wiles. Cllr Tatterton attended part of the meeting.
Cllr Morton took the notes.

Apologies: Cllrs Adamson and Lee.
The meeting was opened at 19.30 by the Chairman. 
123/22
Apologies and Declarations of Interest
Apologies were received in advance from Cllrs Adamson and Lee and reasons accepted.  
A declaration of interest was stated by a member of Council relating to the second part of item 136/22. 
It was noted that Cllr Owens has resigned from Council since the last meeting.
124/22    To accept and adopt the minutes of the meeting
Full Council meeting held 21st November 2022: The draft minutes were circulated in advance. It was noted that Cllr Wiles was present at the meeting but his attendance was not recorded on the minutes. It was RESOLVED to accept and adopt the minutes subject to the correction on attendance.
125/22
Report of progress and updates since the last meeting

Update from County and District Councillors
Cllr Duckett was not present but had informed Council there was nothing to report.

Cllr Duggan was not present but had informed Council that 36, Kelfield Road is now occupied.
Update from NY Police
No report had been received. A Councillor volunteered to check the police website for crime reports each month.
The Admin Assistant was not present but a report had been circulated in advance
Streetlights

SL 18 York Road reported out. Should now be working.

SL 41 & 43 Kelfield Road intermittent faults. Should now be working. 

SL 28 Saunters Way. Appears to be an ongoing problem. Has been reported a number of times by RPC and a resident. Latest update - “NEW LANTERN REQUIRED - PROJECT MANAGER AWARE AND WILL CONSULT WITH THE PARISH COUNCIL REGARDING REPLACEMENT PLAN”
General 

Kelfield Road – speed cushions – new plan and letter drop received and distributed by Lead Councillor.

Do we want the barrier and anything else e.g concrete blocks to go on Asset Manager?  

Festive lights and motifs put back up. 

Litter bin on Station Road – a further cost has been approved by the Chairman for the additional requirement of a new post @£50.99 plus VAT & Delivery in addition to the fitting cost quoted. 
Response from Area 7 regarding the condition of Back Lane

Thank you for reporting the poor condition of the carriageway at Back Lane, Riccall.

A scheme is being prepared to submit to County Hall for future funding.

Regrettably, funding for 2023 carriageway schemes has already been allocated.

Although a budget will be requested for Back Lane, I’m unable to confirm that it will receive funding due to restricted capital spending.

Project Engineer

NYCC
Council is happy to let the volunteer choose the paint for the Viking Board. There is a Lead Councillor for this activity who will liaise with the volunteer. 
Asset Manager: All assets should be on the “Asset Manager” system including the barrier and concrete blocks. The A&F Committee need to review the asset list on an annual basis, including any insurance implications. This will be included on an A&F agenda. 
126/22
Matters from Public Participation
There were no items raised by members of the public.

127/22
Correspondence

127/22 (a) Correspondence for information only:

There was no correspondence for information.
127/22 (b) Correspondence requiring decision:
NYCC Invitation to submit expression of interests for piloting double devolution, (circulated).          Council does not wish to be part of the pilot phase and will reconsider once the pilots are complete.
127/22 (c) Late Correspondence –to note only
None

128/22      Accounts
Account and payments details had been circulated in advance of the meeting. It was RESOLVED to approve payments for December 2022.

Two members of Admin and Finance Committee confirmed their availability to authorise payments for December. 
It was noted that the Chess invoice has not been received but is expected over the next few days. Payments will not be posted for authorisation until that invoice can be included.

The acting RFO noted the following points:
A cheque has been received from “Friends of Riccall School” to pay the balance on the donation for the defibrillator to be sited at the school.
Once again, DD 28 has been left in red on the accounts (see below) as the Google invoice has not been received for the second consecutive month; money is taken by Google on 7th of each month. The Lead Councillor will follow this up with our IT Support Contractor. 
	Bank Reconcilliation at 1/12/22
	
	
	

	
	
	
	December
	
	

	VM (YB) - RPC Acc No1 (Asset Replace)
	 £                -   
	
	

	VM (YB) - RPC Acc No2 (Projects)
	 £   72,204.87 
	
	

	Unity Bank  - Current Account
	 £   29,992.08 
	
	

	Lloyds Bank - 
	
	 £   64,914.11 
	
	

	Unpresented Payments
	 £                -   
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Date
	 
	Cheque or Transfer Ref
	Amount
	Payee
	

	8/12/22
	TR
	515 
	 £                -   
	
	

	8/12/22
	TR
	516
	 £        170.54 
	
	

	8/12/22
	TR
	517
	 £        474.54 
	
	

	8/12/22
	TR
	518
	 £        937.65 
	
	

	21/11/22
	TR
	519
	 £          81.90 
	 HAGS                   Inv 086001 
	

	21/11/22
	TR
	520
	 £        413.00 
	 Lonsdale Direct Solutions             Inv 257180 
	

	23/11/22
	TR
	521
	 £     4,764.00 
	 Goole Welding           Inv 13820 
	

	24/11/22
	TR
	522
	 £        180.00 
	 Riccall Methodist Church 
	

	30/11/22
	TR
	523
	 £          79.19 
	 Brian Keen 
	

	5/12/22
	TR
	524
	 £          18.96 
	 Fusion Systems Inv 12590 
	

	5/12/22
	TR
	525
	 £        287.67 
	 Riccall Regen     Inv 4655 
	

	8/12/22
	TR
	526
	 £        528.14 
	 HMRC 
	

	 
	 
	 
	 £                -   
	 £                -   
	

	 
	 
	 
	 £                -   
	 £                -   
	

	 
	 
	 
	 £                -   
	 £                -   
	

	 
	 
	 
	 £                -   
	 £                -   
	

	 
	 
	 
	 £                -   
	 £                -   
	

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	

	7/12/22
	DD
	31 
	 £          36.80 
	 Google               Inv ????????? 
	

	 
	DD
	32 
	 £          42.24 
	 Chess                    Inv ????? 
	

	 
	DD
	0 
	 £                -   
	 ICO Ref Z2899458 
	

	6/12/22
	SO
	33 
	 £     1,438.49 
	 Shed grounds maintenance          Inv 24473 
	

	
	
	Total
	 £     9,453.12 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Receipts not Banked
	 £                -   
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	VM old (live) asset replacement account
	
	
	 £               -   

	VM Project account balance after the payment run should be
	 £    7,361.68 

	Unity current account balance after the payment run should be
	 £   25,382.15 

	Lloyds asset replace account balance after the payment run should be
	 £   64,914.11 


129/22 Planning
(a) Planning applications granted/Refused by Selby DC 

           2022/0879/FUL: Park View, 20 Main Street, Riccall   Granted
            2022/1173/HPA - South Newlands Cottage, Riccall Refused 
 (b) To consider the following planning applications: 

             2022/1190/FUL The Greyhound, Main St
The Lead Councillor has reviewed this application. The application is to replace the eaves on the outbuildings and to reduce the height of these buildings. The Lead Councillor recommended no objection to this application. It was RESOLVED to accept this recommendation. 
(c) Other planning matters

None. 
130/22   Reports and Consultation
A Councillor would like to join the NALC event to consider “loneliness” on 22 February 2023. Another Councillor may also join this. 
131/22
Recreational / H & S update
From the Admin Assistant report:

PARK

Gavin removing the notice boards and locks.

Viking board in park.  Going to speak again to the person in the New Year who did it originally – paint needs to be purchased – last time bought spray paint was used which is expensive.  Would be better with acrylic emulsion (blue, yellow and white). Any comments? 

Spoken to Abbey Construction – the delayed matting works are pencilled in for next Spring – early April. 

The lead Councillor had nothing further to report.

The “mole man” is needed again. A councillor will contact him. 
132/22 Halt Heronby
A speaker from the “Halt Heronby” campaign had been invited to this meeting. No response had been received.

There was a general discussion about the proposed Heronby development.

Another attempt will be made to contact “Halt Heronby”. 
133/22 Riccall Village Band

The Institute normally charges £17.50 per hour of hire. Currently, the Institute is waving this charge for the village band. Therefore, no further action is required at this time.
134/22 Village Green
The Lead Councillor has met the solicitor regarding the registration of the village green with the Land Registry. The solicitor needs further information and this will be followed up.
It was RESOLVED to authorise the Lead Councillor to spend up to £500 on legal fees for this project.
135/22 Plant a Tree for 2023
No donation is appropriate at this time. However, the Council will look favourably on any fund requests in the future.

136/22 De-Fib
The school will fund the installation of their unit. A Councillor will get a quote for wiring in the De-fib at the Institute which Council will fund. Get a second quote (same contractor) for wiring in both units and we can split the cost with the school. 
A request for funding maintenance of the de-fib unit at the Regen Centre was discussed. Further information is required from the Regen Centre including a consideration of their accounts to ascertain their financial position. A possible route for funding is for the Regen to apply for a Council grant.  
137/22 Street Lighting
The Lead Councillor has met with the lighting contractor. A switch to LED can be phased over several years if necessary. Failed lamps have been converted to LED in the past. It was agreed that every failed lamp should be replaced by an LED unit. Costings are awaited from the contractor for switching over remaining streetlights to LED. This will be followed up. 
138/22 Financial Regulations

A proposal to amend financial regulations had been circulated prior to the meeting. This proposal was not put to the meeting. Instead, a councillor volunteered to have a look at drafting changes to adopt a “user-friendly” approach to authorising small sums of money.
139/22   Minor Items for the next Agenda
There were no minor items raised.

The Chairman noted that there is a reasonable time gap before the next meeting but asked for any agenda items to be sent to him ahead of the deadline where possible.
140/22 Confidential Business

The Chairman took the meeting into private session at 21.10.
